
 

  

LIONS CLUBE CURITIBA BATEL 
Associação Internacional de Lions Clubes – Distrito LD-1 

Sede Fiscal: Rua Benjamin Constant, 67 – SL 403 – Curitiba, PR, Brazil 

CEP: CNPJ/MF: 04.649.691/0001-00 

e-mail: lionsbatel@lions.org.br     site: http://lionsbatel.lions.org.br 

 

 

 
Curitiba, Paraná, Brazil, May 8th, 2024.  

 

 

To our Stakeholders and Reporting Team United Nations Global Compact  

 

 

685 Third Avenue, FL 12 New York, NY 10017  

E-mail: info@unglobalcompact.org  

 

 

 

Subject: GRACE LETTER  

 

We recognize that a key requirement for participation in the UN Global Compact is the annual 

preparation and posting of a Communication on Engagement (COE) that comprises of a chief 

executive statement of continued support for the UN Global Compact, a description of practical 

actions in support of the UN Global Compact, and a measurement of outcomes or expected 

outcomes.  

 

We are late in creating, sharing and publishing our COE report due to internal logistical difficulties 

in transferring information resulting from organizational and structural changes in our work team. 

 

We hereby ask for an extension period in order to be able to post a COE that describes our 

organization’s efforts and progress in support of the UN Global Compact. Our COE will be posted 

on the UN Global Compact website by  31st July 2024, at the latest.  

 

Sincerely yours,  

 

 

Maria Lucia Miyake Okumura, Dra.Eng.  

Past-President - COE Coordinator 

luciamiyake@gmail.com 
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